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May 31, 2024 

 
Mendocino County Board of Supervisors 

501 Low Gap Road, Room 1010 

Ukiah, CA 95482 

 

 

RE: ADOPTION OF RESOLUTION OF THE MENDOCINO COUNTY BOARD OF 

SUPERVISORS AUTHORIZING THE DIRECTOR OF TRANSPORTATION TO 

APPROVE A CONTRACT CHANGE ORDER IN THE AMOUNT OF $235,160 FOR 

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION CONTRACT NO 210008 FOR A TOTAL 

CONTRACT AMOUNT OF $856,660 FOR CONSTRUCTION OF THE 2019 STORM 

DAMAGE REPAIRS ON BRICELAND ROAD, COUNTY ROAD 435, MILEPOST 4.79 

(WHALE GULCH AREA)  

 

Honorable Board Members: 

 

Mendocino County Department of Transportation (DOT) Project Number (No.) 3030-F-1906.503 

provides 2019 Storm Damage Repairs on Briceland Road, County Road (CR) 435, milepost (MP) 

4.79. The construction phase will be 93.75% funded through the Federal Emergency Management 

Agency (FEMA) and California Disaster Assistance Act (CDAA), with the 6.25% local match 

covered by the Road Fund. 

Pursuant to Board Resolution No. 21-046 (April 6, 2021), DOT awarded DOT Contract No. 

210008 in the amount of $621,500 for construction of the 2019 Storm Damage Repairs on 

Briceland Road, CR 435 at milepost (MP) 4.79, to Bouthillier’s Construction, Inc., of Willits, 

California on March 7, 2022. The contract amount was $77,325 less than the engineer’s estimate 

of $698,825. 

Delays due to the need for additional environmental review and clearances have resulted in 

increased material and labor costs, and $235,160 in additional funds are required to construct the 

project.  Pursuant to Resolution No. 07-008 (January 9, 2007), the Director’s change order 

authority for this project is $43,575, per contract change order. 

I therefore, recommend and request that the Board authorize a resolution allowing the Director of 

Transportation to approve a change order for DOT Contract No. 210008 in the amount of $235,160 

for a total contract amount of $856,660. 

 



I will, of course, respond to any questions that the Board may have. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

         

         

 

HOWARD N. DASHIELL 

Director of Transportation 

 

cc: DOT Project 3030-F1906.503 

 


